
A neighborhood meeting was held on September 15th at Webster 
Stanley’s media center for those in the neighborhood to come and 
see the progress on the new elementary school design of the new 
school and ask questions/raise concerns for the School District to 
consider. In addition, conversations have started at the Facilities 
and Finance Committee regarding the naming process for the new 
elementary school facility. Similar to the Vel Phillips Middle School 
project, the school district will present two separate surveys to 
get feedback on the new facility’s name. Lastly, on the Elementary 
School, OASD hosted an all-staff meeting for those currently 
working at Merrill ES, Washington ES, and Webster-Stanley ES to 
get a closer look at the new facility’s design and ask questions to 
district leadership and Bray Architects.
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The project at Vel Phillips Middle School remains on schedule as they make the most of the nice weather remaining this calendar 
year. The last of the concrete footings are in place in the gymnasium area. Meanwhile, large ducts, piping, fireproofing, and painting 
are occurring on-site. The Vel Phillips project will continue adding more crews to the job site as different areas transition from raw 
materials to infrastructure and eventually finish installing.

Contact Dr. Dave Gundlach 
Deputy Superintendent

david.gundlach@oshkosh.k12.wi.us
920.424.0395

NEW ELEMENTARY SCHOOL RENDERED LOCKER BAY AT CLASSROOM CORE

In addition to the work at Vel Phillips Middle School and the new 
elementary school, OASD met with all four principals in the last 
week of September to finalize designs for the secure entry projects 
at Read ES, Oakwood ES, North HS, and West HS. These projects 
remain on track to go out to bid at the end of the calendar year, 
with construction targeted to start between March and June of 
2023.



EXCAVATION FOR THE WATER RETAINAGE SYSTEM AT VEL PHILLIPS MIDDLE SCHOOL

Contact Dr. Dave Gundlach 
Deputy Superintendent

david.gundlach@oshkosh.k12.wi.us
920.424.0395

NEW ELEMENTARY SCHOOL RENDERED MAKERS SPACE ADJACENT TO CAFETERIA

VEL PHILLIPS VIEW OF CAFETERIA/COMMONS  ACOUSTICAL DECKVEL PHILLIPS FOUNDATION WALL AT THE FIELD HOUSE/GYM

WHAT’S NEXT?

	» Construction is at full speed at Vel Phillips Middle School: 
Masonry Walls, Stud Walls, Ductwork/Piping, Electrical 
Infrastructure in place, Drywall being Hung, Painting

	» The Field House at Vel Phillips MS will take shape with wall 
panels arriving Mid-October.

	» The New Elementary School site plan and associated Traffic 
Study will go before the City’s Traffic & Parking Advisory 
Board on October 11.


